
 

 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE 
MUNICIPAL CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

 
Biggings Avenue – Conversion to One-Way Only Southbound Traffic 

 
The City of Sault Ste. Marie (City) has initiated a Municipal Class Environmental Assessment to 
change Biggings Avenue to a one-way, southbound street. 
 
This initiative is being undertaken as a Schedule A+ project in accordance with the 
requirements of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment.  The City will be holding a 
public information centre to inform the public. 
 

 
~Public Information Centre~ 

 
To inform the public of the proposed changes to Biggings Avenue 

 
Wednesday, October 23, 2019 from 4:00 p.m to 6:00 p.m 

 
in the Russ Ramsay Room, Third Floor, Civic Centre, 99 Foster Drive 

 
All members of the public are welcome to attend and provide comment 

City staff will be available to discuss the project 
 

 
Please contact one of the following if you have any questions. 
 
City of Sault Ste. Marie  
 
Carl Rumiel, P. Eng. Maggie McAuley, P. Eng. 
Tel: (705) 759-5379 Tel: (705) 759-5385 
Email: c.rumiel@cityssm.on.ca Email: m.mcauley@cityssm.on.ca 
 
Respondents should note that any information collected will be subject to the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all 
comments received will become part of the public record and may be included in the study 
documentation prepared for public review.  
 
This notice was published on October 19, 2019.  


